M1 - Donegall Road junction and roundabout:

Could you please consider changing the lane arrangements and instructions for vehicles coming out of Glenmachan Street/Boucher Road and heading into the roundabout at the beginning of the M1.

At present vehicles going on to the M1 are required to use only the left lane while the right lane is restricted to those heading in all other directions.

There is at peak times a long queue of traffic backing down Boucher Road which I believe would be eased significantly if the lanes were redesignated and so signposted.

The proposed change is to allow traffic heading on to the M1 [south] along Glenmachan Street to use both left and right lanes i.e. the right lane would be shared with traffic going in every direction off the roundabout.

I think, certainly in the evening peak period, that more traffic is heading for the M1 from there than all the other options combined, while there is sufficient turning space to allow the right lane vehicles to break for the M1 leaving the remainder to choose whichever of the other options suit.
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